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Join us on  

   Relieving Principal’s Report  

During the week our Principal Mr Finter was able to return 

to Lightning Ridge Central School for a brief visit. During 

this time he visited our classrooms and was involved in 

some curriculum planning in secondary for 2022. It was 

wonderful to have Mr Finter back even for a few days, he is 

hoping to return later in the Term. 

One of the great forums for parents and carers to support their own child and 

the whole school community is to become an active participant in the P&C and 

the AECG. Both these community organisations do a fantastic job of 

supporting the school through fundraising and offering a perspective on the 

school’s strategic directions. Recently the P&C held a working bee at school to 

transform some gardens around the school. There will be another working bee 

held on the 30th May, if you are available it would be fantastic if you could lend 

a hand, many hands make light work! 

NAPLAN will be held during Week 4 for students in Years 3,5,7 & 9. The tests 

provide parents and schools with an understanding of how individual students 

are performing at the time of the tests. All students are encouraged to sit 

NAPLAN and apply their best efforts. It is important to note that NAPLAN is 

just one aspect of our school’s assessment. 

During Week 3 Primary staff held Personalised Learning Pathways (PLP’s) 

meetings with parents and carers. A large number of parents and carers 

attended these valuable meetings which assist the classroom teachers to 

connect with our families. The PLP’s assist in monitoring students success, 

attendance, literacy and numeracy skills. These pathways build and support a 

culture of high expectations and improved educational outcomes. Thankyou to 

all those parents and carers who attended and a special thankyou to our staff 

for organising these valuable meetings. Secondary staff are currently working 

towards developing PLP’s towards the end of Term 2. 

Variety Bash Visit 

Wed 19th May 

Steve ‘Bear’ Hall Gala day 

Fri 28th May  

National Walk Safely to 

School Day  

Fri 14th May 

Year 3-6 Primary Athletics 

Carnival 

Wed 16th June 

Secondary Athletics     

Carnival 

Thur 17th June 

Infants Athletics Carnival 

Fri 18th June 

Mufti Day for  

Cystic Fibrosis 

Thurs 20th May 

Term 2 Pupil Free Days  

Fri 21st  - Mon 24th May  

Primary North West Cross 

Country  

Thurs 10th June 

Narran Lakes Open Day  

Fri 11th June 

Public Holiday 

Mon 14th June  
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Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  

On a daily basis, students at LRCS impress their peers, staff and the community with the 
amazing things they do and the last two weeks have been no different. Miss Martinez 
and Kelly Morriss have worked diligently to create displays of our student’s artworks to 
be judged at the Walgett Show this weekend. The artwork included some amazing major 
works from our former Year 12 students and paintings and drawings from other students 
all the way down to Kindergarten. Both the primary and secondary artwork displays are 
absolutely fantastic and I think we can expect some ribbons to come our way this 

weekend. We wish good luck to all of our talented students. 

Speaking of talent, from art to sport, our students continue to impress. Recently, Miss Messner organised 
a CHS netball game with our cross-town rivals Wee Waa. Students and staff came from all over the 
school to cheer our Under 16 Girls on. Wee Waa were a formidable team, who have quite obviously 
trained and played together for a long time, and they took home the chocolates this time. However, our 
players did LRCS proud. They fought for every ball, sprinted every metre and left everything they had on 
the court. With continued training from Miss Messner, they can only get better and better, and we look 
forward to their next game on home soil. Well done girls!! 

Not only are our students talented but they also have outstanding leadership qualities. This was displayed 
on Wednesday morning at the SRC/House Captains morning tea. Mr Finter, Mrs Morriss and I were all 
invited to attend, as our new leaders received their badges. A number of parents and staff were also in 
attendance and it was refreshing to see the pride and enthusiasm in our students as they readied 
themselves for such an important role in our school. Our House Captains lead our house groups at major 
events such as the Swimming Carnival and Athletics Carnival. They are tasked with organising relay 
teams, leading war-cries and encouraging their team mates to participate. We expect them to continue 
their fine leadership throughout the year. Our SRC members meet frequently to discuss issues in the 
school community and they provide a much needed student voice on important matters. We believe they 
will do a great job and wish them luck for the rest of the year.   

We have an eventful few weeks ahead with NAPLAN, Stage 4 and 5 examinations and a number of 
assessments due. We encourage all secondary students to organise a rigorous home study schedule in 
the lead up to these important events. Students are also encouraged to seek support from their 
classroom teachers in areas of need. The better we are prepared, the better chance we have at success. 
Again, this all begins with being at school, on time, at 8:40. Good luck to all of our students over the next 
few weeks. All we ask is that you prepare yourself well and attempt every assessment or examination to 
the absolute best of your ability. 



 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Lucas Kent  ES1P 

Lucas was nominated by Mrs Cross for learning to identify numbers 1-10.          

Well done, Lucas! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Amy Charty  S2O 

Amy was nominated by Mrs Caley for being an enthusiastic responder in question/

answer lessons.  

Thank you Amy for all your contributions. 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Levi McCabe  Yr 7 

Levi was nominated by Mrs Morriss for helping at the P&C working bee and      

volunteering his Saturday to work and help beautify our school.                  

Awesome Job Levi! 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Taniqua Wallace  S3C 

Taniqua was nominated by Mr Bonsing for being a settled class member and    

staying on task. Well Done Taniqua! 

Here’s something a teacher 

likes to hear: 

Waan ngay nagarrila! = 

Look at my work!  

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect for the Lightning Ridge area. The name of the language and  
Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region. 



May the 4th be with you! 

Calendar Maths with S1Y is where we explore days of 
the week, months of the year, ordinal numbers, the 
weather, whose birthday it is and then express that date 
as tally marks, dots, written numerals, MAB blocks and 
on a number line. Just for the record, Luke’s birthday is 
on the 4th of May. May the force be with you, Luke! 

We live in a world full of numbers. As adults, we can   
understand and manipulate this underlying realm. These 
little, tiny humans, that sit before me, will carry that torch 
long after I am gone. But for now, some of us are still 
learning that skip counting is actually going to become 
multiplication. What a joy! Math is fun. Maybe the ‘force’ 
really is math, giving the expression, ‘Luke, use the 
force,’ an entirely new and appropriate meaning. 

We have all kinds of educational tools at our disposal 
from MAB blocks, ten frames and this you-beaut balance 
beam that will tell you what numbers add to 4 on this 4th 
of May. That one is kind of easy, but we can also work 
with much larger numbers. Maybe some of the high 
schoolers could work out just exactly how high a number 
we could use on this contraption. It really is quite a     
special tool and I have to turn to my random paddle pop 
sticks to select the lucky participant for the day.  

Here we are two days later with Pearl showing us that 
3+2+1=6. You see, it’s now the 6th. How time flies when 
you’re having fun. S1Y out! 

Stage 1 

Students in S1B have been enjoying themselves in Science doing the unit ‘Materials are used for a 
purpose’. Students have been making predictions, mixing ingredients and then analysing the results. The 
students created playdough by mixing and then kneading the ingredients together. Students have also 
been watching footage on how meringue, concrete and glass are created. 

Rhonda was awarded her 20 years of Service to Lightning Ridge Central 

School this week. Thank you for dedicating your 20 amazing years of work to 

our school  

Rhonda is an extremely valued member of staff. 

    Congratulations Rhonda 



Stage 1 

Agriculture 

Primary Industries 
On Friday 30th April, Year 12 Primary Industries students were involved in cattle work at Narrandool 
station, owned by Kate and Michael Treweeke. The class was completing assessment work for their unit 
on Healthy Livestock.  

Thankyou Mrs Currey and our local property owners Kate and Michael Treweeke, for allowing our 
students to experience these wonderful opportunities!  

Last week our Stage 5 Agriculture class participated in chook washing. This was to carry out routine health 

care and pest management, and to prepare the chooks for entry in the Walgett show. 

In S1D this week, we have been exploring patterns and shapes. Students used the pattern blocks to 
create their own designs and characters. The plasticine and match sticks were great for constructing 3D 
shapes. These activities have been a wonderful way for students to discover the properties of 2 and 3D 
shapes. they will now attempt to draw their creations in the following lessons.  

The LRCS Agriculture class was well represented at this year’s Walgett 
Show. Skye and Chanel exhibited the Grand champion and Reserve 
champion, and Junior exhibit with their roosters and hens. They also 
helped out with the ribbons for the horse ring events, and held rams and 
ewes in the sheep judging.  
 
Both girls represented their school exceptionally well gaining praise and 
commendations for their efforts. Well done Skye and Chanel!  



Food Technology 
The fabulous Year 9 food technology class recently completed their assessment task. Their mission was 

to design a healthy wrap using the Australian Guidelines for Healthy Eating. Students went to Khans to 

purchase their chosen ingredients. Their wrap was then produced in the kitchen the following day. 

Students had the option to flat grill and heat their wraps or serve a la naturale. Well done everyone! 

MasterChef comes to Lightning Ridge  

Ms Muller recently held a Master Chef challenge for Stage 6 Food Technology students, though some 
lucky Stage 5 students got to join in too.  

The students’ challenge was to create a meal in one hour. The meal had to contain protein and vegetables 
from a hidden range of products, be prepared to restaurant standards, and served to a panel of esteemed 
judges.  

All the contestants did an amazing job! 

Thank you. Ms Muller for all the energy you put into preparing this event. 



Here’s something a teacher 

likes to hear: 

Waan ngay nagarrila! = 

Look at my work!  

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect for the Lightning Ridge area. The name of the language and  
Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region. 

Staff Professional Development and  
Cultural Awareness Day 

On Monday, 19 April, all school staff engaged in a day of professional 
development and cultural awareness. The day was spent at Angledool Station, 
where staff new and old learnt about the river systems of the area, and the 
cultural and environmental significance to Aboriginal and non-people. From 
there we went to the long-abandoned Angledool Mission. Our guides for the 
day, Garruu Jason Wilson and Walgan Brenda McBride, described the history 
of the mission and its impact on people’s lives. Later, staff returned to school 
to continue preparations for an exciting Term 2.  

The school thanks and acknowledges the support of Joan and Rory Treweeke, 
of Angledool Station; Brenda McBride of the AECG; Jason Wilson of 
Department of Environment; and the drivers of NRC Buses Pty Ltd.  

The feedback we’ve received from staff is overwhelmingly positive, and will 
help us in embedding cultural knowledge into our daily teaching practice.  

Pictured to the right are staff being led on a tour of Angledool Mission by 
Jason Wilson. 

Secondary MC 

Our MC students have been busily working on the creation of hat and coat racks with Mr Pickard. The 
racks use both recycled timber and nails recycled from the jetty at Bourke (Mr Pickard is extremely good at 
re-using things!).  



Student Representative Council 

The leadership team at Lightning Ridge Central School welcomed parents, grandparents, and carers to a 

morning tea on Wednesday the 5th of May, where Primary SRC leaders and house captains were 

presented with their leadership badges. 



 

Everyone!!  

Please call the office on 68 290 511 if you can help!  

Lightning Ridge Central School needs your help! 







  



 

Save the Date 

K-6 Red, Black and Yellow Parade on 
Wednesday, 23rd June 2021 

To celebrate NAIDOC Week, students in K-6 are 
encouraged to come to school dressed in Red, 
Black and Yellow clothes on Wednesday, 23rd 

June 2021. Students with their Stage, e.g. Early 
Stage 1, will have an opportunity to parade 

around in front of the rest of Primary and there will 
be a prize for the Best Dressed in the stage.  

Parents/carers are welcomed to come along to 
our Red, Black and Yellow Parade. It will be held 

under the Primary COLA at 10am. 

If you have any questions regarding this, please 
don’t hesitate to contact Miss Deer.  

We’re looking forward to seeing as many of you 
as possible at our parade!! 

On the 8/9th June 2021, Kindergarten teachers and our AEO staff will be participating in the Australian Early 
Development Census about your child's first year of schooling. The AEDC data collection is relied upon by schools, 
early childhood organisations, researchers and government to inform planning and improve services and supports for 
children and families. 

Teachers and AEO staff will answer questions relating to the five key domains of early childhood development 
including; Physical health and wellbeing, Emotional maturity, Social competence, Language and cognitive skills 
(school-based) and Communication skills and general knowledge.  

You can see all the questions at https://www.aedc.gov.au/avedi  

Information notes have been sent home with students and families only need to reply if you do not wish your child to 
participate. Contact Megan Loiterton at the school if you need any further information. 

Families are welcome to make all student payments 

including excursions, laptop lease fees and elective 

fees via EFTPOS now. 

(P&C uniform shop remains cash only) 

 

 



 

 

Smiling Mind is an Australian not-for-profit that aims to help every mind thrive! They offer a range of 
programs and an award-winning app that introduces mindfulness to kids, young people and adults in an 
easy, accessible way. 
They're working on a NEW app specifically for Australian students aged between 10 and 12, designed to 
help kids develop a toolkit of strategies that support positive mental health. They're looking for young 
people to give feedback on early ideas, and to share their thoughts and experiences. The activities are fun 
and engaging, and can be completed anywhere in Australia at a time that suits families. 
Parents, carers or teachers can sign up their kids to get involved at tinyurl.com/SmilingMindEOI. It's 
completely free to get involved, and a great opportunity to contribute to the development of this exciting 
new project. If you have questions, get in touch with the team at Smiling Mind 
on projects@smilingmind.com.au.  

https://mailing.smilingmind.com.au/e2t/tc/VWKMds8hJp7-W2tfkWG95txcyW4HyYrL4q_VlrN1-yX-N2-HvfV1-WJV7CgRpVW7fHy4w3mbJzLW5p0Tgb7605zmW2Lp2yd1GQ97MW4jg6jJ6lMDmlW3QJbdx3wn63xN6K-zhTpQNZdW4_Y_H05WQJySW4_w8t969PjRRW6T_QBv6WS1YTN2vsF6SbghpVW99dHxR9dS-8VW2tCr3z4vwmKGN
mailto:projects@smilingmind.com.au
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